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Schools at the Meadowbank Education and Employment 
Precinct | Public Domain Improvement Works and Change 
in Construction Hours  

Dear neighbour 

We are relocating Meadowbank Public School and Marsden High School to the Meadowbank 
Education and Employment Precinct.  

Public domain improvement works 

As part of this project we will be delivering a package of works that will assist teachers, students 
and visitors to access the new school buildings, as well as improve the amenity in the local area.  

Public domain improvement works will be carried out in areas of Hermitage Road, Rhodes Street, 
Macpherson Street, Bowden Street and Squire Street and will include: 

• widening sections of footpath, and some kerb and gutter works 

• installation of two school bus zones and a kiss-and-drop zone 

• construction of new pedestrian crossings 

• installation of new signage 

• utility investigation and possible relocation works 

• landscaping improvements.  

The majority of works will take place from July 2021 through to December 2021. It is anticipated 
that some works on Hermitage Road will extend into 2022. The timing and duration of work in 
each location will vary within this period. Detailed works notifications will be distributed to the local 
community as work progresses.  

During these works some driveways will fall within the required work zones. We will work closely 
with individual property owners to manage the timing of this work and to ensure property access 
is maintained. There will be changes to pedestrian and vehicle movements during these works. 
Traffic controllers will safely direct pedestrians and vehicles around work sites.  
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School Infrastructure NSW will continue to work with the local council and stakeholders to 
minimise the impact of construction works on the local community.  

Change in construction hours  

The NSW Government has recently passed legislation to allow construction hours to be extended 
outside of those specified in the development consent conditions (Environmental Planning and 
Assessment (COVID-19 Development-Construction Work Days) Order (No 2) 2021) to protect the health, 
safety and welfare of construction workers and our community during the COVID-19 pandemic. 

The new construction hours are 7:00am to 6:00pm Monday to Friday, 7:00am to 5:00pm Saturday and 
9:00am to 5:00pm Sunday.  

Work completed on a Sunday is restricted to certain activities to minimise noise and impact to the 
community. No work will occur on public holidays. 

Thank you for your patience and cooperation during these important works. 
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